
  

August 20, 2020 
 

ILLINOIS HEALTH AND HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 
SUBJECT: LTAC Hospital COVID-19 Covered Services for Certain Non-Citizens 

The Department of Healthcare and Family Services (HFS) has issued a provider notice, providing 
additional clarification on coverage for long-term acute care hospital (LTACH) services provided 
to qualified non-citizens. 

During the COVID-19 public health emergency, Medicaid emergency medical coverage for 
non-citizens covers COVID-19 treatment for those who are not eligible for Medicaid due to 
immigration status.  Client submission and state approval of a complete application for 
emergency medical coverage is required before providers can be reimbursed. 
 
Specifically, HFS has determined that hospitalizations at LTACHs are included in Medicaid 
emergency medical coverage during the public health emergency; therefore, HFS will reimburse 
at each LTACH’s established Medicaid rate for such admissions.  If the transferring hospital has 
not already applied for emergency medical coverage on behalf of the client, the LTACH must do 
so. 

LTACH certification of admission and continued stay review requirements will be suspended for 
this population only.  System programming to bypass the eQHealth Solutions utilization review 
requirements is not complete.  Until programming is implemented, LTACHs are instructed to 
hold fee-for-service claims for this population of patients. 

Providers should submit claims to the HRSA COVID-19 Claims Reimbursement Portal when 
patient income is too high to qualify for emergency medical coverage for non-citizens.  
Additionally, free COVID-19 testing is available to uninsured Illinois residents regardless of 
immigration status for dates of service beginning February 4, 2020.  More information is 
available in the HFS provider notice released on May 18, 2020. 

Questions regarding this notice may be directed to the Bureau of Professional and Ancillary 
Services at 877-782-5565. 

IHA has updated its August 14, 2020 PowerPoint presentation that summarizes coverage 
options for the uninsured during the COVID-19 public health emergency to include this new 
information (see slide 26).  Click here to access the revised PowerPoint slides. 

Members may contact IHA concerning this memo. 

https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/notices/Pages/prn200819a.aspx
http://il.eqhs.com/
https://coviduninsuredclaim.linkhealth.com/
https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/notices/Pages/prn200518a.aspx
https://www.team-iha.org/files/non-gated/finance/uninsured-covid-19-reimbursement
http://www.team-iha.org/finance/contact-us

